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Dear Colleagues 
 
Changes to Guidance on Lateral Flow Testing for Schools 
 
Many of you may have seen the media coverage over the weekend related to the change 
in procedure when a student or member of staff has tested positive after taking a Lateral 
Flow Test in school. The guidance was previously that this should be followed up with a 
PCR test and that if this returned a positive then the procedure for self- isolation, isolation 
of the household and close contacts should be initiated. Guidance has now changed to 
state that a positive Lateral Flow Test result following a school-based test is sufficient for 
the self-isolation process to be initiated and that a follow-up PCR test is not required. 
However if a home-based Lateral Flow test returns a positive, this should e followed up 
with a PCR test and if that returns a negative result, then those self-isolating can come out 
of isolation. Please find the link to the latest advice from NHS Test and Trace which can be 
found on kelsi: https://www.kelsi.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/118851/Rapid-testing-
to-support-return-to-school-Guidance-for-LAs-5-March-2021.pdf 
 
The Key for School Leaders has some useful flow charts for both primary and secondary 
schools that your school can adapt if you would find this helpful. These can be found here: 
https://schoolleaders.thekeysupport.com/covid-19/plan-reopening/keep-pupils-and-staff-
safe/school-reopening-steps-respond-suspected-case-covid-19/ 
 
Balance Control Mechanism (BCM) - Year End 2020-21 
 
2020-21 has been an unprecedented year due to COVID-19 and amongst other things it 
has impacted on schools’ finances in a number of different ways. In light of this the 
Schools’ Funding Forum at its meeting on 12 February have taken the pragmatic approach 
for one year only to revise the BCM criteria to reflect this. Find out more on Kelsi. 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kelsi.org.uk%2F__data%2Fassets%2Fpdf_file%2F0006%2F118851%2FRapid-testing-to-support-return-to-school-Guidance-for-LAs-5-March-2021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7C3610299ecbc442a7886908d8e21d0317%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637507961521231070%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=rGnK%2BJnGM3%2BviXxONQVFUy0Y6E%2FS2TeeFENiDWqzy80%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kelsi.org.uk%2F__data%2Fassets%2Fpdf_file%2F0006%2F118851%2FRapid-testing-to-support-return-to-school-Guidance-for-LAs-5-March-2021.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7C3610299ecbc442a7886908d8e21d0317%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637507961521231070%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=rGnK%2BJnGM3%2BviXxONQVFUy0Y6E%2FS2TeeFENiDWqzy80%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fschoolleaders.thekeysupport.com%2Fcovid-19%2Fplan-reopening%2Fkeep-pupils-and-staff-safe%2Fschool-reopening-steps-respond-suspected-case-covid-19%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cecd00634504a44095d7508d8e2197000%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637507947003970186%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=lArX%2BL7u4ikcJoVdd2BaZ83Mqtpac%2FGIGL7Ykpz1QFs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fschoolleaders.thekeysupport.com%2Fcovid-19%2Fplan-reopening%2Fkeep-pupils-and-staff-safe%2Fschool-reopening-steps-respond-suspected-case-covid-19%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cecd00634504a44095d7508d8e2197000%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637507947003970186%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=lArX%2BL7u4ikcJoVdd2BaZ83Mqtpac%2FGIGL7Ykpz1QFs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kelsi.org.uk%2Fnews-and-events%2Fnews%2Fprimary%2Fbalance-control-mechanism-bcm-year-end-2020-21&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cf54388031e8a4e2b3cdd08d8dfd1a4a0%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637505438783601843%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=le8cChvcIXrfbQbbg2h%2FAOh6hJRjGtdk4ds%2FqYsd4eM%3D&reserved=0
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Supporting curriculum leaders in secondary schools 
 
In order to continue to support curriculum leaders in secondary schools, the English 
network meetings will focus on preparation for GCSE assessment in light of the Ofqual 
announcements. The link to book onto those sessions is below. These are available to all 
maintained secondary schools and academies.  
 
Secondary English Network Meeting: remote learning in the long term, managing the 
return to school and assessment 16th March 
 
Secondary English Network Meeting: remote learning in the long term, managing the 
return to school and assessment 30th March 
 
Maths sessions will take place in April and links will be sent to all secondary schools.  
 
And finally, just a reminder of the information that was sent out on Friday on the free Covid 
19 printed and digital signage offer for schools. You can still order these free resources up 
until 1pm tomorrow 9 March via it www.kelsi.org.uk/backtoschool.  

 Yours sincerely 

 
 
Christine McInnes 
Director of Education 
 
 
 
 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcpdschools.theeducationpeople.org%2Fcourses%2Fadmin%2Fb_list.asp%3Fisedit%3D1%26cid%3D25479%26iscancelled%3D0%26list%3D&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cda59351d53b14f83dd1608d8e2274d9e%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637508005732506017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5ls6Fl8GRJAnZYpAKNsi%2FKTsSP6SJ3hvjF9Zm%2BEblhQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcpdschools.theeducationpeople.org%2Fcourses%2Fadmin%2Fb_list.asp%3Fisedit%3D1%26cid%3D25479%26iscancelled%3D0%26list%3D&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cda59351d53b14f83dd1608d8e2274d9e%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637508005732506017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5ls6Fl8GRJAnZYpAKNsi%2FKTsSP6SJ3hvjF9Zm%2BEblhQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcpdschools.theeducationpeople.org%2Fcourses%2Fadmin%2Fc_detail.asp%3Fcid%3D25480%26iscancelled%3D0%26list%3D&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cda59351d53b14f83dd1608d8e2274d9e%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637508005732516016%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=VfOPMOQOcXd7XdqMK5d9tlah6bE2IMUNHdYoFnCH3N0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcpdschools.theeducationpeople.org%2Fcourses%2Fadmin%2Fc_detail.asp%3Fcid%3D25480%26iscancelled%3D0%26list%3D&data=04%7C01%7CMarisa.White%40kent.gov.uk%7Cda59351d53b14f83dd1608d8e2274d9e%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637508005732516016%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=VfOPMOQOcXd7XdqMK5d9tlah6bE2IMUNHdYoFnCH3N0%3D&reserved=0
http://www.kelsi.org.uk/backtoschool

